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3/24/2021 

1. Do we need to notarize the entire bid, or just the form included in the proposal?
o Just the form included in the proposal.

2. On page 9 of the bid document under the References section, it reads “within last ten (1) years.” 
Can you confirm whether this should read “ten (10)” or “one (1)” years?

o It should read ten (10) years not one (1).

3. We understand that the Client would like the study to focus on the potential complex 
components outlined on page 2 of the bid document. Has the City conducted any previous 
studies related to demand for a new facility? Tangentially, is the City open to considering 
additional programmatic elements besides the ones listed in the bid document?

o No previous studies have been completed and the city of Auburn is open to additional 
programmatic elements besides the ones listed.

4. Has the City already identified potential sites for the new indoor facility? If so, can the City share 
details on any proposed sites?

o No potential sites have been confirmed.

5. Can the City speak to an estimated budget for the feasibility study?
o We are not sharing a budget at this time.

6. Regarding the RFP for the Feasibility study of a Multi-sport complex, you are asking for the bid to 
be notarized.  Your form shows the notary to be registered in the State of Maine (see below) 
Are you requiring that the Notary Public be from the State of Maine?

o The Notary does not need to be from the State of Maine. 


